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General Council Meeting

 
October 23, 2018

Minutes

Attendance by Sign In

General Council Meeting 
I. Call to Order 
By President Verardi at 5:06pm.
II. Approval of Minutes


Minutes approved. 

III. Additions to Agenda


None. 

IV. Executive Board Reports 

A) President Anthony Verardi: Dean Hoock would like to have one on one visits with specific departments that want to invite him; Anthony would also like to have one on one visits. The Deans Office offered workshops that were cancelled due to low attendance; what formatting is best for graduate students and do you have suggestions for events (e.g., would you prefer energy is put into creating resources). Pam Connelly (Vice Chancellor for Diversity and Inclusion) is open to hearing about one off and systemic diversity issues. If you want to pass anything along Anthony can act as an intermediary or put you in contact with the correct people. A climate survey will be released in the near future, so please participate. 

Anthony would like to collect good information from the departments (A&S success stories). An email will be sent out with a link to the survey (https://tinyurl.com/Dietrich-Success). 

There are a lack of affinity groups (https://www.diversity.pitt.edu/resources/affinity-groups) at the graduate level. Pitt Lambda, the graduate student LGBTQIA affinity group, no longer exists, and Anthony would like to restart it. He would like to find out the process with one group so that it can be replicated. Will this be specific to A&S or broader? Probably one umbrella group with a branch is each school. Groups can be formed within Pitt Commons, it is similar to LinkedIn, but just for Pitt. The purpose of Pitt Commons is to meet, not collect data, but it is unclear what data will be collected and what they will do with it. The Psychology department has an internal initiative to start affinity groups that has been sponsored by the department.  

Was there any follow up with the parent group that the Office of the Provost was going to oversee (Jennifer Walker). Interested in resources (preschool, playdates, pediatrician, support network). Maybe through the University’s Sharepoint; you can make a group and add people. 
B) Vice President Golnar Touski: No report. 
C) Faculty Advisor Tara Meyer: Holger wants to talk to all of the departments, please invite him if you’d like him to come by. The Graduate Studies Office of the Provost is having a Mental Health Resource Panel on November 1st from 5-7pm, fliers will be emailed soon (https://www.provost.pitt.edu/students/graduate-studies/mental-health-resource-panel). The annual Women in Medicine and Science Forum is on November 27th and 28th and focuses on stem issues; it is free, but if you plan on attending please register (http://www.oacd.health.pitt.edu/taxonomy/term/80). Official paperwork should always go through your graduate administrator; your advisor should also go through graduate administrator.
D) Administrative Assistant Allison Gremba: Allison will be sending out event emails to the graduate administrators and to the A&S GSO representatives. 
E) Social/Programs Coordinator: No report. 
F) Website/Communications: No report. 
V.  Internal Committees
A) GPSG: No report.
B) Grad Expo: If interested in helping email Golnar (pittgradexpo@gmail.com). 
C)  Teaching Awards: No report.
D) Peer Professionalization Workshop: No report.
E) Summer Research Grant: No report.
G) Committee for Diversity and Inclusion: Pam Connelly, Vice Chancellor for Diversity and Inclusion, is pushing for Title 9 and other resources to be available in languages other than English and finding support for the Pitt community via affinity groups (https://www.diversity.pitt.edu/resources/affinity-groups). We are interpreting results from the last survey and so far the results are similar; we are considering adding more specificity to questions (e.g., specific questions about microaggressions); please share any feedback or what you want to see in future surveys. 

Pam Connelly is aware of the problems with the Cathedral of Learning elevator usage signs, but Anthony will follow up. There are also issues with the other signage as well (“what to do if you disagree with an invited speaker”). 
VI. External A&S Committees: 
A) A&S Dietrich Council: Met on September 24th. The overarching theme was gender and volunteer work in positions with low promotability. Elections for the humanities council and vice chair were held. The teaching report wants to acclimate students with language and culture programs and earn credits. The diversity review was great. General studies is strategizing about retention and advising issues.
B) A&S PBC: No report. 
C) A&S Grad Council: Ongoing evaluations of TA training. Dean Hoock talked about the progress on University of data acquisition and now can target key areas where graduate students are struggling with their progression through their program. A subset of that data will be made public but aggregated so no one can be identified. The Financial Wellness Workshop was cancelled, but the Diversity Statement Workshop has been scheduled for December 4th at noon (https://www.asgraduate.pitt.edu/events/writing-diversity-statement-workshop).
VII. Old or Unfinished Business: 
A) Graduate Student Unionization: There was a union meeting a few weeks ago, they did not finish their business and they will be reconvening. Would like to bring a union representative into the meeting. The Chemistry Department was having a difficulties hosting an event with a union representative, but it sounds like it was a misunderstanding and the graduate students just needed to invite the representative, not the representative reserve a space. The A&S GSO letter of unionization support was re-sent. Concerns about a letter of support because we represent graduate students on both sides. The Pitt grad unionizing effort has frequent happy hours and is on facebook (Pitt Graduate Student Organizing Committee). Provost Patricia Beeson released a statement on why she does not support a graduate student union (http://gradstudentunionization.pitt.edu/sites/default/files/Provost%20Letter%20to%20Grad%20Students%207.27.17_as%20of%207.26.2017.pdf). Evan Chen is a union representative you can contact (echen@organizing.usw.org).
VIII. New Business: None. 
IX. Announcements: None. 
X. Having no further business, President Verardi calls for motion to adjourn meeting


Meeting adjourned, 6:05pm. 
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